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C O A S T A L C A R O L I N A C O L L E G E 

M I D - W E E K M E M 0 

April 5, 1978 

TIME OFF At a staff meeting on March 21 it was decided by the administration that 
DURING SPRING classified employees should be allowed some "time off" during the spring 
BREAK break. It was clearly understood, however, that all offices, departments, 

divisions, etc. would be 11covered.'. 1 It is regrettable that this very 
liberal and in some cases very. very gracious procedure was abused. 
Telephones and offices were found "uncovered" all during the week. (The 
rest of the world including the University was not on spring break.) A 
note has been made to place a copy of this Mid-Week Memo on the desk of 
the Vice-President next December 15. 

AWARDS 
BANQUET 

WATERCOLOR 
PAINTINGS 

FACULTY 
AWARD FOR 
GENERAL 
EXCELLENCE 

MISSING 
FILMSTRIP 

MAY 
GRADUATION 

The College's Fourth Annual Awards Banquet has been scheduled for Thursday, 
April 13, at 7:00 p.m. in the Landmark Resort Hotel, Expo Rooms A and B. 
Approximately fifty (50) students will be recognized for their college 
achievements and service. Tickets to the buffet dinner and the program 
are available at the reduced rate of $5 per person. Tickets may be 
obtained in the Student Development Center, Student Union Building, 
between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. daily. Tickets may be 
purchased until 12:00 noon on Wednesday, April 12, on a first come, first 
serve basis. Only a limited number of tickets are available at this 
reduced rate, and the college community is urged to purchase their tickets 
early. 

Faculty and staff are invited to an opening reception of an exhibition of 
watercolor paintings by Marianna Hamilton at the Myrtle Beach Convention 
Center on Thursday, April 6, from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Music and 
refreshments. Exhibit Dates: April 1 - 28. 

Please delete the names of Tim Meacham and Mary Luff (Mary Courtney Luff) 
on the ballot. Please take this information into consideration when 
balloting. 

Faculty members who used one of Coastal's filmstrip projectors during 
February or March are asked to inspect the container they put their 
filmstrip into when they finished. A filmstrip entitled "The Making of 
the German Nation" was inadvertantly left in the take-up cylinder of a 
Singer Graflex filmstrip projector, and the next user probably wound it 
up inside his own filmstrip without knowing it. If you find this filmstrip, 
please contact Myra Rader, secretary to the Division of Social and 
Behavioral Sciences, at extension 113. 

Thanks to the efficiency of the faculty, I have received as of the April 1 
deadline information from five divisions regarding those faculty members 
who plan to participate in the May graduation exercises. Those of you who 
have not furnished information should do so immediately or your representatives 
will not be placed in the academic procession. Respond to Jim Branham at 
extension 162. 
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APRIL SOCIAL Plans are being made to have the April Social Outing at the new French 
restaurant, Le Chateau, located on Highway 17 North of Myrtle Beach. Please 
reserve April 14 on your calendars for this event. John Rhodes, a former 
student of ours, will give us a good price on food and drink. Please contact 
Jim Branham at extension 162 by 12:00 noon on Thursday, April 13, or call the 
Social and Behavioral Sciences secretary, Myra Rader at extension 113, and 
indicate the number in your party. Cocktails may be had from 6:00 p.m. to 
8:00 p.m. Dinner will be served at approximately 8:00 p.m. 

BOOK ORDERS 

S. C. STATE 
EMPLOYEES 
ASSOCIATION 

SCHOOL 
ADVISOR 

DR. OSWALD 
SCHUETTE 

PSI CHI 

Orders for textbooks and 
Maymester 
Summers I & II 
Fall Semester 

materials are needed 
as soon as possible 
by April 14 
by April 28 

in the Bookstore for: 

The Horry County Chapter of South Carolina State Employees Association has 
planned a barbecue for Horry County State Employees and their families on 
April 7. It will be at the National Guard Armory in Conway at 7:00 p.m. 
The tickets will cost $3 each. This will be a social function which will 
include some entertainment and drawings for door prizes. All of our 
legislators have been invited for the occasion. We feel this will be an 
excellent opportunity to meet fellow state employees who share common 
interests. Please call Mrs. Allen at extension 116 by Thursday, April 6, 
in you will be able to attend. You do not have to be a member of the 
association to attend this barbecue. 

Effective April 10, 1978, Mr. Dan Selwa will be appointed as the evening 
school advisor. Mr. Selwa's office will be located in room 102 and 102A 
of the Academic Building. He will have office hours from 5:30 p.m. to 
9:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday. 

Dr. Oswald F. Schuette, Chairman of the Department of Physics and Astronomy 
at the University of South Carolina, will present two lectures on the 
Coastal Carolina Campus on April 11. He will give a talk on "Supertankers" 
from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. in the Student Union Building Lecture Hall. All 
students, staff, and faculty are invited. At 7:00 p.m. Dr. Schuette will 
lecture on "Safeguards and Nuclear Proliferation" in the Student Union 
Building Lecture Hall. This lecture is open to the college community as 
well as the Conway-Myrtle Beach community. There is no charge for admission 
to either presentation. Dr. Schuette has served on U.S. governmental 
committees which has studied problems relating to both subjects. Dr. Schuette 
is currently serving on the following: member of the Council, Oak Ridge 
Associated Universities; President, South Carolina Academy of Sciences; 
Trustee, Universities' Research Association, Incorporated. 

PSI CHI National Honor Society in psychology has formed on the campus. 
They are still accepting charter memberships. The organization is for 
all psychology majors and interested non-majors and promotes the social 
and behavioral sciences and stresses involvement with people. For more 
information, please contact Dr. Linda Schmidt or anyone in the psychology 
department. 

COASTAL CHOIR The choir would like to report that they had quite a successful trip. They 
sang in Washington, D.C., New Jersey, and Virginia. They will present their 
spring concert on Tues., April 11, on the patio of the Student Union 
Building. 



FINAL EXAMS 

SPECIAL 
OLYMPICS 

CRAFTS 
TRUCK 
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Please announce to each of your classes the day and time of your final 
exam. 

Coastal Carolina College is one of the sponsors of the Special Olympics 
to be held at the stadium on April 14. Opening ceremonies are at 9:00 a.m. 
and all faculty and students who do not have classes during this time are 
invited to attend. It will last till 1:00 p.m. 

This is to remind you that the South Carolina Arts Commission Crafts Truck 
is now located behind the Student Union Building and is open to all faculty, 
students, and staff. 

TWO GENTLEMEN Two Gentlemen of Verona will be presented at the Myrtle Beach Convention 
OF VERONA Center on April 12, 13, 14, and 15. All faculty and staff are cordially 

invited to attend. Tickets will be available in the Student Union Building. 

BLOOD DRIVE There will be a blood drive on April 17 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the 
Student Union Building Lecture Hall. This is the annual spring blood drive 
sponsored by Alpha Phi Omega in conjunction with the American Red Cross. 

ALUMNI- The Coastal Carolina Alumni Association has challenged the Coastal faculty 
FACULTY to a softball game on Friday, April 14, at 4:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome 
SOFTBALL GAME to watch the game. 

CHICKEN BOG The alumni association is selling tickets for chicken bog on Friday, 
April 14. Serving will begin at 11:30 a.m. until 2:30 p.m. and a second 
serving will begin at 4:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m. The dinner will include 
chicken bog, coleslaw, roll, and drink. You may eat on the grounds 
behind the Williams-Brice Building or have your dinner delivered. Tickets 
are being sold by Coastal alumni, Mr. James Eason (Business Administration), 
and by the PEM Club. 

PLEASE EXCUSE Please excuse these students for athletic events. 
THESE The baseball team is traveling to Erskine on Friday, April 7: Steve Smith, 
STUDENTS Randy Nimmons, Clint Harvey, Marshall Tesauro, Ken Filpi, Rick Sanderson, 

Mike Barba, Steve Billingsley, Keith Holmok, Torn Romano, Ric Waldt, Al Anch, 
Bob Lieb, Charles Hendrick, John Shiroky, Mike Sabbagh, Doug Sabbagh, Mike 
Burden, Bob Morin, Larry Raskin, and Tom Hunt. 

The men's tennis team travels to the Citadel on Wednesday, April 5, and to 
the College of Charleston on Thursday, April 6, and to UNC-Wilmington on 
Tuesday, April 11: Craig Hawley, Keith Skipper, Tim Hardee, Delan Stevens, 
Ernie Hunter, Twig Chestnut, Philip Wood, Kim Floyd, Randy Freeman, and Dave 
Burgett. 

The golf team travels to the state college tournament in Hampton, SC, on 
Thursday, April 6, through Sunday, April 9: Benjamin.Reavis, Edwin Salley, 
Arthur Trickey, Robert Dillon, Richard VanderVees, Michael Baker, Steven 
Hula, Rick Lewallen, Philip Coggins, Rob West, Gene McCaskill, and Mike 
Bylen. 
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Schedule of Athletic Events 

Date Team Opponent Place Time 

Wed., April 5 Mens tennis Citadel there 2:00 p.m. 

Thurs., April 6 Mens tennis College of Charleston there 1:00 p.m. 

April 6-9 Golf team State College Tournament Hampton, South Carolina 

Fri., April 7 Baseball team Erskine College there 3:00 p.m. 
Womens tennis South Carolina State here 1:30 p.m. 
Mens tennis South Carolina State here 1:00 p.m. 

Sat., April 8 Baseball team Newberry College there 1:00 p.m. 
Womens tennis Columbia College there 1:00 p.m. 

Sun., April 9 Baseball team Georgia Tech there 2:00 p.m. 

Mon., April 10 Womens tennis Baptist College here 2:00 p.m. 
Mens tennis Baptist College here 1:00 p.m. 

Tues., April 11 Baseball team Benedict (Doubleheader) here 1:00 p.m. 
Mens tennis UNG-Wilmington there 2:30 p.m. 
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